
Newborns’ and Mothers’ Health Protection Act 

 

Important information protecting mothers and their newborn children in regards to the 

length of the hospital stay following childbirth:  

Newborns' and Mothers' Health Protection Act requires that group health plans and health 

insurance issuers who offer childbirth coverage generally may not, under federal law, restrict 

benefits for any hospital length of stay in connection with childbirth for the mother or newborn 

child to less than 48 hours following a vaginal delivery, or less than 96 hours following a 

cesarean section. However, federal law generally does not prohibit the mother's or newborn's 

attending provider, after consulting with the mother, from discharging the mother or her newborn 

earlier than 48 hours (or 96 hours as applicable). In any case, plans and issuers may not, under 

federal law, require that a provider obtain authorization from the plan or the issuer for 

prescribing a length of stay not in excess of 48 hours (or 96 hours). 

If you would like more information about the childbirth benefits provided under the UCA Group 

Health plan, contact the UCA Office of Human Resources at 501-450-3181. 

For additional information about NMHPA provisions and how Self-funded non Federal 

governmental plans may opt-out of the NMHPA requirements, visit 

http://www.cms.gov/CCIIO/Programs-and-Initiatives/Other-Insurance-

Protections/nmhpa_factsheet.html. 

 


